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IHS Were not our hearts burning as he spoke to us on the road …  And they recognized him  IN  THE  BREAKING  OF  THE  BREAD Gospel of Luke 24: 13-35 Holy   Name   o f   Jesus   Catho l i c   Chu rch  1 0 2 3 5  A s h b r o o k   D r i v e ,   S a i n t   L o u i s ,   M i s s o u r i ,   6 3 1 3 7  3 1 4 . 8 6 8 . 2 3 1 0      F a x   3 1 4 . 8 6 8 . 3 9 1 9  Gina Keppler  314-868-4824 Judy Mantch 314-868-7995 Anna Petroff 314-869-2936 Ted Piekutowski  314-355-7288 Judi Sams  314-869-2589   Bob Stolte  314-869-8147  Weekend Mass Schedule  Saturday    4:00 pm  Standard Time       5:00 pm  Daylight Time Sunday     8:00am, 10:30am  Daily Mass Schedule  6:30 am Tuesday/Thursday 8:00 am Monday/Wednesday/Friday 8:00 am Wednesday/Thursday Christ Light of the Nations School Check the Bulletin each week for schedule changes.  Holy Days of Obligation  8:00 am, and 7:00 pm  Civil Holidays  9:00 am  Sacrament of Reconciliation   Saturdays 2:30-3:30 (CST);  3:30-4:30 (CDT) Advent & Lent Reconciliation  Services By appointment at any time— call priest directly. Liturgy of the Hours  7:35am  Monday/Wednesday/Friday  Eucharistic Adoration 7:00am Tuesday-midnight Wednesday   Becoming a Catholic Christian    The parish has a year-round/on-going process to assist adults in  becoming Catholic.  It also has a special program for older  unbaptized children.  Both can start any time.  Call Deacon George (868-2310) for further information 

Sacrament of Marriage  Engaged couples begin preparation for the Sacrament of Marriage at least 6 months before their wedding.  Please remember—a wedding date will not be scheduled until the assessment of their readiness for the Sacrament of Marriage has been completed.  Contact the rectory for more information.  Weddings are not scheduled during the Season of Lent. Anointing of the Sick  The sacrament is for those having  surgery, the seriously ill, the  chronically ill, and those near death.  If you know in advance that you are going to the hospital, call one of the priests to arrange for anointing at home or church.  In addition the sacrament is celebrated at church on the first Saturday of the month after evening Mass and on the third Sunday of the month after 8:00 Mass.  It may be repeated as needed.  A PLEDGE TO P A R I S H  L I F E  My parish is composed of  people like me.  I help make it what it is. It will be friendly, if I am.   Its pews will be filled, if I help fill them.  It will do great work, if I work. It will make generous gifts to  causes, if I am a generous giver.  It will bring other people into its  community,  if I invite and bring them.  It will be a parish of loyalty and love, of fearlessness and faith, and a parish with a noble spirit, if I, who make it what it is, am filled with these same things.  Therefore, with the help of God,  I shall dedicate myself to the task of being all the things that I want my parish to be. 

Parish Pastoral Leadership Father Michael Henning Pastor     mickeylee48@sbcglobal.net    Sister Rose Mercurio, SSND Pastoral Associate           rosessnd@sbcglobal.net Ms. Juanita Blackshear Director of Administration & Programs  jblackshear52@sbcglobal.net Mrs. Buffy Modde Parish Nurse parishnurse.hnoj@sbcglobal.net Mrs. Theresa McWilliams Director of Music          tmacwms@sbcglobal.net Deacon George Watson Permanent Deacon                hgwatson@msn.com         Deacon Matthew Duban     Permanent Deacon        meduban@sbcglobal.net         Mrs. Judy Krenn      Youth Ministry Coordinator    judykrenn@aol.com  Christ Light of the Nations Catholic School 1650 Redman Avenue St. Louis, Mo.  63138, 314.741.0400  Sister Mary Lawrence, SSND Principal Sr_mary@charter.net  Parish Support Staff  Mrs. Sandy Miesner Parish Secretary          parishoffice10235@sbcglobal.net Mr. Steve Jones Maintenance Coordinator Mr. David Vaughn Parish Custodian Mrs. Rose Fox Rectory Housekeeping  Parish Pastoral Council Patrick Barrett  314-388-2439 Betty Easley  314-388-0263  
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Highlights of Life in Our Community Our Parish Life Good for You - Good for Others Details in your bulletin or Parish Directory. Being involved insures the vitality of our parish.   Sunday, September 26th Twenty-sixth Sunday in Ordinary Time • Parish Credit Union  Monday, September 27th • Exercise Class • Renovation Committee Meeting  Tuesday, September 28th • Eucharistic Adoration & Visits  Wednesday, September 29th • Eucharistic Adoration & Visits • Parish Quilting • Zumba Class  Saturday, October 2nd  • Health & Wellness “Free” Dinner  Sunday, October 3rd  Twenty-seventh Sunday in Ordinary Time • Parish Credit Union          Coming Special Events  Listening Session on Catholic Education Tuesday, October 5th Trinity Catholic High School Selected gathering of parish leaders and parents to discuss the advancement of Archbishop Carlson’s vision for Catholic education.  Archdiocesan Pastoral Assembly Saturday, October 30th Cardinal Rigali Center 1st annual gathering of parish leaders from across the Archdiocese focusing this year on Evangelization. 

“Friends of Priests” is initiating a Prayer Campaign for all priests,  deacons, seminarians and consecrated religious.  This campaign will begin on Sunday, October 3, 2010, and end on Wednesday, December 8, 2010.  Enrollment for the Campaign will begin on September 18.  All parishioners are invited to sign a pledge to pray ten Hail Marys each day from Sunday, October 3, to Wednesday, December 8.  The signed prayer pledges are to be collected by the hospitality ministers and given to the parish secretary.  Friends of Priests will have the prayer pledges bound in book form to be presented to the Archdiocese at the 5:00pm Mass on Saturday,  December 4, 2010, at the Cathedral Basilica.  All are welcome to attend this Mass. Holy Name of Jesus August 2010   July-Aug 2010 Actuals July-Aug  2010 Budget $ Difference % of Budget      Income     Sunday Offerings and Gifts 69,771.98 73,000.00 -3,228.02 95.58% Restricted Gift 640.00    Program Fees 11,333.70 1,654.17 9,679.53 685.16% Interest earned on Savings 21,033.48 16,000.00 5,033.48 131.46% Grants 3,000.00 666.67 2,333.33 450.0% Other Revenues 748.36 549.98 198.38 136.07% Total Income 106,527.52 91,870.82 14,656.70 115.95% Expense     Salaries, benefits and taxes 66,154.64 58,830.64 7,324.00 112.45% Supplies 9,854.52 11,884.12 -2,029.60 82.92% Fees and Services 5,624.71 7,444.99 -1,820.28 75.55% Utilities and Build-ing Maint 19,057.99 20,975.00 -1,917.01 90.86% Subsidy to CLN 41,333.34 41,333.34 0.00 100.0% Subsidy to Special Education  3,464.00 3,000.00 464.00 115.47% Assessment to Archdiocese 33,381.23 33,637.98   Total Expense 178,870.43 177,106.07 1,764.36 101.0%  -72,342.91 -85,235.25 12,892.34 84.87% Net Income -72,342.91 -85,235.25 12,892.34 84.87% 
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       October 2-3  5:00pm  Eileen Mills*, Lynda Brand*, Frank Schneider, Linda Schneider, Alma Smith, Charlene Taylor, Nancy Cooke, Barb Ellington, Larry Cooke-D  8:00am  Pat Stolte*, Gina Keppler*, Betty Easley, Sandy Hamm, Betty Kondracki, Karen Kulla, Shirley Loy, Merry Marquart, Sr. Rose-D  10:30am  Judy Krenn*, Bill Krenn*, Diana Goodwin, Debbie Maue, Marian Rosegrant, Judi Sams, Janet  Ulreich, Mike Walsh, Mary Nogalski-D          October 2-3  5:00pm Diane Merz 8:00am John Prose 10:30am Janet Koebel            October 4-8  8:00am Ginny Maier & Bob Seidel     October 2-3 5:00pm Jackson Compas, Terry Stocking & Jonah   Durbin 8:00am Andrew Gerhart 10:30am Kelsey Keppler, George Bond & Peter   Krenn         October 2-3  5:00pm Lynda Brand & Bill Herbst 8:00am Frank & Lois Albers 10:30am Bill & Judi Sams     

  MASS INTENTIONS   MONDAY September 27 8:00am  Edna & Joe Rodell  TUESDAY September 28 6:30am  Phyllis Mercurio  WEDNESDAY  September 29 8:00am  Helen Egan 8:00am  School Mass at Our Lady of the    Rosary        THURSDAY  September 30 6:30am  Robert Gravlin  FRIDAY October 1 8:00am  Marie Bird  SATURDAY October 2 5:00pm  Lottie Phelps  SUNDAY  October 3 8:00am  Muriel Meinhardt 10:30am George Tremmel 
 Please pray for the repose of the soul of Ed Crowe and all who have died this week. May his soul and all the souls of the faithful departed rest in peace.  Amen. 

EMERGENCY NUMBERS If you do not have an emergency contact number on file with the office, PLEASE, call and give us one. There have been situations when we needed to contact  a “next of kin”, and did not have an emergency number.  Please let us help you in a more timely fashion. 

BULLETIN NOTICE:  BLOOD DRIVE SCHEDULE CHANGE   Due to a scheduling mix-up with the Red Cross the blood drive for September has been can-celled.  The next Red Cross Blood Drive will be held on Saturday, November 20 from 9:00am till 1:00pm.  Sorry for the inconvenience. 
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  If you or a family member or friend are admitted to the hospital, please call the office at 868-2310 and give us that information.  We would love to visit you and have the community pray for you.  Because of HIPA, the hospitals will not let us know you are there. Northeast Deanery Senior Ministry Fall Bowling League   Join us every Monday starting October 4th from 1:30- 3:30pm as the Northeast Deanery Senior Ministry begins its Fall Senior Wii Bowling League. This is a bowling league which travels from parish to parish to compete against the other local senior bowling teams.  We will kick off the season at Blessed Teresa of Cal-cutta (1050 Smith).  So please come have fun, social-ize, and even get a little exercise while learning to bowl interactively.  For more information or to sign up a team, please call Faria at 664-9700. 

     WOW, WHAT A GEM THE  CUCUMBER IS…..  • Cucs contain most of the vitamins needed every day...Bi,B2,B3,B5,B6,Folic Acid, C, Calcium, Iron, Magne-sium,Phosphorus,Potassium and Zinc. • Feeling tired in the afternoon,put down the caffeine and pick up a cuc. • Are grubs and slugs ruining your planting?  Place a few slices of cucs in  a small pie tin and your garden will be free of pests all season. • Out of WD40 and need to fix a squeaky hinge?  Take a cuc lice and rub it along the hinge. • Stressed out and don’t have time for massage?  Cut up an entire cuc and place it in a boil-ing pot of water...and relax. • Just finished a business lunch and realize you don’t have gum or mints?  Take a slice of cuc and press it to the roof of your mouth • Looking for a “green way to clean your faucets, sinks or stainless steel?  Rub with a slice of cuc.  Have fun with this….and word is that these ideas work.  S.Rose, SSND.   

The Northeast Deanery Senior Ministry is offering a five-week session on the Pentateuch, which is  commonly referred to as the “Torah” or “Five Scrolls”.  The five books contain scripture sacred to both Jews and Christians and are filled with familiar stories heard in church and bible studies.  Form a  relationship with some of the main characters of the Bible as you relive their beginnings, and God’s work in and through them.  Join Deacon Dave Harpring every Friday in October beginning Oct 1 to Oct 29 from 3:30pm-5:00pm at the Parish Center at Our Lady of the Rosary (11725 Bellefontaine, St. Louis).  The book “The Pentateuch” by Michael D. Giunan will guide our discussion; please bring $16 for purchase at the first meeting, and bring your  bible.  You are not required but encouraged to read some of the five books themselves.  If there is enough interest after the series, we may attend a  Jewish service at a synagogue to see how the  Pentateuch is used in Jewish worship.  To reserve a copy of the book or to learn more about attending, please contact Amy LeMieux by Monday, September 27 at 664-9700.  You may still RSVP after the first class, but the book may not be immediately available. 
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 Bellefontaine Neighbors 60th Anniversary Picnic   Sunday, October 3 - Noon to 6 PM  Bella Fontaine County Park Pavilion Located behind City Hall 9641 Bellefontaine Road - Zellweiger Dr  Hot Dogs, Hamburgers, Soda  Local Entertainment  Booths and activities sponsored by  City of BN Churches  Activities for the kids, Playground  Activities for Adults  Bring your lawn chairs and coolers.  (No glass bottles or containers are allowed in the park.)   Free Mini Golf  The mini golf course will be open, free of charge to BN residents from Noon to 6 PM.   Proof of residency required to play free.   Bissell House Tours  Bissell House, located at 10225 Bellefontaine Road,  will be open for tours from Noon to  2:30 PM at the greatly reduced price of $1 per person.  Children under 12 are free.  No proof of residency required.  Take a few minutes to tour this 200 year old home built by Gen-eral Daniel Bissell and remained in the Bissell family for nearly 150 years. On display are many original furnishings, historical documents signed by George Washington and Thomas Jefferson     and interesting facts about life in the 19th century.  
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FALL FESTIVAL AND HOMECOMING The festival was a BIG success and what a great day! On behalf of the Festival Committee we would like to thank everyone who came and those who participated in the raffles. It really takes a team of people to put this together and we couldn’t have done it without the help of all of the volunteers. Many thanks and much appre-ciation to all. Donna Schlemmer and Roy Moyers  There will be a meeting in October to discuss this year’s festival and to start planning for 2011. To help ensure the continued success of the festival and homecoming we would appreciate your input.  Please take a few min-utes to let us know what you liked and what improvements you would like to see next year. You can drop this in the collection basket or send an email to dschle3@aol.com.   I would like to see____________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 
I liked____________________________________________________________________________ 

“Pursue righteousness, devotion, faith, love,  patience, and gentleness.” (from today’s second reading) Jesus gives us the guide for what we should pursue in our life.  Marriage Encounter can give you the tools to use in pursuing these goals in your  marriage.  Register now for a Marriage Encounter Weekend November 12-14, or December 3-5, by calling 314-469-7317 or going to  www.stl-wwme.org The Grace Chapel Youth  Re-Sell-It Sale will be held Saturday, October 9, 2010 from 8:30am—1pm.  The bag sale, all you can fit in a paper  grocery bag for $1, will be held from 12:15—1pm.  Grace Chapel is located at 10015 Lance Dr.  (Hwy 367 & Chambers rd)  in Bellefontaine Neighbors.  If you have any questions, call the church office at 314-868-3232.  All proceeds will benefit Grace Chapel’s Youth Ministry. 

Parish Council Workshop Saturday, October 16, 2010  The Archdiocesan Parish Council Workshop will be held at the  Cardinal Rigali Center. Newly elected Parish Council members are especially invited to attend and it is strongly encouraged that all members of the Parish Council and the pastor attend together, so they can better collaborate in their plan-ning process.  Sign in starts at 9:30 am and the work-shop will begin at 10am and end at 2:30pm.  The cost is $20 per person, which includes lunch.  If you have any questions or to make a reservation, please call 314-792-7183 The Trinity Treasures Dinner  Auction will take place SATURDAY, October 23, 2010 at Trinity.  The theme of this year’s auction is Trinity Rests in God’s Hands.  The evening will begin with Mass at 4:30pm and the Auction will start at 5:30.  There will be both silent and live auction items on which to bid.  The cost is $50 per person and includes at open bar and dinner.  The auction is the major fundraiser for Trinity Catholic High School each year.  For more information, or to have an invitation sent to  you, call Dan Grumich in The Trinity Advancement Office at 314-741-1333 ext 223.  An invitation may also be obtained on-line under Dinner Auction at  trinitycatholichigh.org 
BACK BY POPULAR DEMAND  ZUMBA RETURNED TO  HOLY NAME OF  JESUS  WHEN:   WEDNESDAYS WHERE:  COMMUNITY CENTER TIME: 6:00-7:00 P.M. 
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 PRAYER CHAIN      If you or someone you know is in need of prayer, please call either Betty Kondracki @868-0176 or Pat Edgar @868-4143.  If there is anyone who would like to be part of this rewarding ministry, we could always use another prayer partner. 26th Sunday in Ordinary Time  “My child, remember that you received what was good during your lifetime while Lazarus likewise received what was bad; but now he is comforted here, whereas you are tormented.  Moreover,  between us and you a great chasm is established…” LUKE 16:25-26  When God created the world He declared that it was good and He gave it to all mankind for us to enjoy.  However, over the years we have created a chasm between those who have great gifts and those who do not.  In today’s Gospel we see that with our own generosity we must bridge that gap between those who have much and those who have little or we may find ourselves on the wrong side of the chasm in the next life. 

Stewardship of Treasure Your Gifts of Support for Our Parish Mission  
    Gregg Murphy, Donald Paulsen, Theresa Schultz        Charlotte Bounke, Marge Koch, Mary Hogan, Jo Smith, John Babeor, Helen Matthews, Eileen Crawford, Vince Harbke, John Hogan, Eugene Dallen 

Report on Parish  Collections Envelope Offerings $6,926.19 Loose Offerings $453.72 Total Sunday Collection: Parish Support  $7,881.90 St. Vincent de Paul Society $193.00 

White House Women’s Retreats—Fall 2010 Date  Time   Director  Oct 18-21 Begins 11:30am Fr. Dick Hadel Nov 15-18 Begins 11:30am Fr. Dick Hadel Nov 18-21 Begins  5:00pm Fr. Bob       Costello S.J. Are the hurried actions of life becoming a distrac-tion?  Close your day planner, unplug your computer, turn off your cell phone and come sit at the feet of our Lord.  Surrounded by the beauty and serenity of White House Retreat, you will be guided through the Spiritual Exercises of St. Ignatius that are the key-stone of the White House experience.  The fatigue of everyday life is something we do not recognize until we allow ourselves the luxury of uninterrupted rest.  You owe it to yourself to let go of the world and spend some quality time with our Lord.  Please  contact Cyndi Barton at White House Retreat 314-416-6400 x 230 and visit www.whretreat.org 

September 26 through October 3, 2010  Sunday: Am 6:1a,4-7  Ps 146:7-10  1 Tm 6:11-16   Lk 16:19-31  Monday: Jb 1:6-22  Ps 17:1bcd,2-3,6-7  Lk 9:46-50  Tuesday: Jb 3:1-3,11-17,20-23  Ps 88:2-8  Lk 9:51- 56  Wednesday: Dn 7:9-10,13-14  Ps 138:1-5  Jn 1:47- 51  Thursday: Jb 19:21-27  Ps 27:7-9c,13-14  Lk 10:1- 12  Friday: Jb 38:1,12-21;40:3-5  Ps 139:1-3,7-10,13- 14ab  Lk 10:13-16   Saturday: Jb 42:1-3,5-6,12-17  Ps  119:66,71,75,91,125,130  Mt 18:1-5,10  Sunday: Hb 1:2-3;2:2-4  Ps 95:1-2,6-9  2 Tm 1:6- 8,13-14  Lk 17:5-10  LADIES GUILD MEETING The Ladies Guild will meet on Monday, October 11th in the Church at 7:00 p.m. for the Installation of Officers. Refreshments, a meeting and the collection of $7.00 dues will take place in the Community Cen-ter after the Installation. Tickets for the December 13th Christmas Party will be available then. 
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 St,. Vincent de Paul Society is in great need of canned food for our two food pantries and funds for utility assistance.  The requests for assistance have always been greater i n  t h e  m o n t h s  o f  J u l y  t h r o u g h  December.  However, the current economic condi-tions have magnified the need. Many people have lost jobs or had their hours cut.  Their income does-n’t pay the bills for utilities, food and shelter.  We are seeing many single and two-p0arent families who have never had to ask for assistance.   Your generosity makes our ministry possible and we try very hard to be good stewards of the funds you provide.  Last year, we spent $66,074.00 for 680 families for utility assistance.  We have used all of the funds from several generous bequests since 2005 and are operating on the funds we receive from the blue envelopes and memorials.  Last year our food pantries served 2,111 families.  We have received the last distribution of canned food from the Mail Carrier Drive.  The next major canned collection is the Boy Scout Drive on Thanks-giving weekend.  Your donations of canned food can be put in the brown containers at the church en-trances or dropped off at the parish office.  We know there are many demands on your resources and we truly appreciate the sacrifices you make to help others in need.  Thank you and God bless you 

Fall Marketplace Christ Light of the Nations School  DATE:  Thursday, October 14th  TIME:  6pm—9pm  PLACE: Holy Name of Jesus Community Ctr  COST:  $5 per person (proceeds will go the    School)  Come by and enjoy appetizers and drinks, while do-ing your Holiday shopping.  There’s something for everyone on your list! Arbonne..Avon..Mary Kay..Thirty-One..Harry & David..Pampered Chef..Ray’s Gourmet Salso..Jewelry..Just to name a few!  *Door prizes *50/50 raffle 

    Fall is approaching and so is the fall yardwork!  Northeast Deanery Senior Ministry is currently scheduling groups for fall yardwork blitzes  including leaf raking and gutter cleaning for older adult homeowner age 65 and up.  This is a great family friendly volunteer opportunity or simply an opportunity for a group of friends to serve older adults in their community.  To be placed on the list or to volunteer, please contact Whitney at 314-664-9700.  Homeowners will be accommodated accord-ing to the availability of volunteers. 

CONTAINER  DISTRIBUTION  DATES  2-3 October 2010  6-7 November 2010  4-5 December 2010  1-2 January 2011  3-4 February 2011  3-4 March 2011 

CONTAINER COLLECTION DATES   16-17 October 2010  20-21 November 2010  18-19 December 2010  15-16 January  2011  19-20 February 2011  19-20 March 2011 

Soup, stew, and chili too ministry is a six month program from October through March each year that collects filled frozen containers for Our Lady of Perpetual Help/Holy Trinity Food Pantry.  Each container holds approxi-mately four bowls of soup. The containers will be at the entrances of church the first weekend of each month.  Please return the frozen containers the third weekend of each month. 




